

Society of the Sacred Heart CIO England Wales Province

15 November 2023

Ref: Nr 23/65

Ms Barbara Brown Sacred Heart Primary School Convent Road Fenham Hall Drive Newcastle upon Tyne NE4 9XZ

Dear Barbara

On behalf of all the RSCJ sisters in the England-Wales and Uganda-Kenya provinces of the Society of the Sacred Heart, I am writing to express our sincere gratitude for all of your efforts to raise an amazing £131 to support the building of a new Sacred Heart primary school in Eldoret, Kenya.

This fantastic amount can purchase 53 building stones or 4 iron roofing sheets – the wonderful determination and enthusiasm of your school community has made a real difference in advancing this much needed project. Young people living in the neighbouring Langas slum will be given an opportunity to escape poverty, through receiving an education, thanks to your efforts.

We especially appreciate this collective effort as we know that many families in our own communities are struggling with the current cost of living crisis. To show such generosity and willingness to support others in these difficult times is the embodiment of our Sacred Heart Goal of Social Awareness that impels to action.

We will continue to update you on the progress of the school building and hope that there will be ongoing opportunities to develop links between the Eldoret school and your own in the future.

With prayer and best wishes,

Sr. Catherine Lloyd RSCJ

Provincial Superior

